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Biography 

 
Jim Quinn is the Chief Development Officer of the Morristown Memorial Health 
Foundation at Morristown Memorial Hospital, a 680-bed hospital in Morristown, NJ. He 
joined Morristown Memorial in 1989 after 12 years with the fund-raising and public 
relations consulting firm of Brakeley, John Price Jones, Inc.  
 
Under Mr. Quinn’s supervision at Morristown Memorial, the Health Foundation has 
raised $160 million in philanthropic support over the past decade.  Since 1998 the Health 
Foundation completed an $18 million campaign to build the Carol G. Simon Cancer 
Center, and then another $10 million campaign to expand it, a $30 million campaign to 
build the Goryeb Children’s Hospital, and raised $45 million to erect the Gagnon 
Cardiovascular Institute. 
 
He has published three articles, and an innovative grateful patient program the Health 
Foundation recently launched was featured in a 2007 research publication of The 
Advisory Board Company based in Washington, DC.  He has also lectured throughout 
the country on a range of Fund Development topics. 
 
He received the 2001 Robert Smythe Award as Outstanding Professional Fundraiser 
from the Association of Fundraising Professionals, New Jersey Chapter.   
 
Mr. Quinn is currently education chair for the Association for Healthcare Philanthropy’s 
(AHP) Mid-Atlantic Region.  He is a past member of the National Board of Directors of 
AHP and the National Board of the AHP Foundation.  He is also a past member of the 
Board of Directors of the Association of Fundraising Professionals, New Jersey Chapter.   
He served for ten years on the Board of The Mayo Theatre for the Performing Arts in 
Morristown.   
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